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BRIGHTON & HOVE CITY COUNCIL

COUNCIL

3.00pm 16 JULY 2015

COUNCIL CHAMBER, BRIGHTON TOWN HALL

MINUTES

Present: Councillors Hyde (Chair), Allen, Atkinson, Barford, Barnett, Barradell, Bell, 
Bewick, Brown, Cattell, Cobb, Daniel, Deane, Druitt, Gilbey, Hamilton, Hill, 
Horan, Inkpin-Leissner, Knight, Littman, Mac Cafferty, Marsh, Meadows, 
Mears, Miller, Mitchell, Morgan, Morris, Nemeth, A Norman, K Norman, 
O'Quinn, Page, Peltzer Dunn, Penn, Phillips, Robins, Simson, Taylor, 
C Theobald, G Theobald, Wares, Wealls and Yates.

PART ONE

1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

1.1 There were no declarations of interest in matters appearing on the agenda.

2 MAYOR'S COMMUNICATIONS.

2.1 The Mayor welcomed everyone to the meeting.

3 APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY ALDERWOMEN AND ALDERMEN

3.1 The Mayor stated that the Council was asked to consider the appointment of previous 
councillors as Honorary Aldermen and Alderwomen of the City of Brighton and Hove 
and that any such appointment was made in recognition of the service given by those 
past councillors to the Council, Wards they represented and the City. She therefore 
proposed that the following should be appointed:

Mr. Bob Carden, Ms. Jeane Lepper, Mr. Brian Pidgeon, Mr. Bill Randall, Mr. Harry Steer 
and Mr. Geoff Wells.

3.1 The Mayor then called on the Leaders of the various Groups to support the motion.

3.2 Councillor Morgan stated that it had been a great pleasure to serve with the former 
distinguished colleagues during his time on the council and he was pleased to see them 
here today to be recognised for the service they had given to the council and the city. He 
wished them well for the future and hoped to see them at various civic events.
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3.3 Councillor Theobald supported the Leader of the Council’s comments and stated that 
the proposal to appointment each of the recipients was very well deserved and he fully 
supported the motion and hoped that they would keep in touch.

3.4 Councillor Mac Cafferty stated that it gave him very great pleasure to support the motion 
and see colleagues from all parties recognised for their services to the residents of the 
city and the Council. He noted that just as he had been the city’s first Green Mayor, Bill 
Randall was again making history by becoming the first Green Alderman. 

3.5 The Mayor noted the comments and stated that in accordance with legislation a motion 
to appointment Honorary Aldermen and Honorary Alderwomen had been moved and put 
it to the vote, bearing in mind that two-thirds of those voting needed to be in favour of 
the motion.

3.6 RESOLVED: That the following, having duly been proposed and unanimously approved, 
be appointed as:

(i) Mr. Bob Carden, Honorary Alderman,
(ii) Ms. Jeane Lepper as an Honorary Alderwoman,
(iii) Mr. Brian Pidgeon as an Honorary Alderman,
(iv) Mr. Bill Randall as an Honorary Alderman,
(v) Mr. Harry Steer as an Honorary Alderman, and 
(vi) Mr. Geoff Wells as an Honorary Alderman.

3.7 The Mayor then invited each of the newly appointed Aldermen and Alderwomen to come 
forward to collect a certificate in recognition of their appointment and to address the 
council.

3.8 Alderman Carden thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council and stated that 
he was very honoured to have been able to serve in public life for 24 years and to be 
recognised in such a way.

3.9 Alderwoman Lepper thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council and stated that 
she had been very fortunate to be able to serve on both Brighton and Brighton & Hove 
councils and East Sussex County Council. She had been able to represent the same 
Ward for around 26 years but now recommended retirement and wished the newly 
elected council all the best for the future.

3.10 Alderman Pidgeon thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council for the honour 
and was grateful for the recognition he had received from a number of people.  He 
wished everyone on the council good luck. 

3.11 Alderman Randall thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council and stated it had 
been a privilege to serve on the council and to work across all political groups for the 
benefit of the residents of the city.  He wished everyone luck for the future and hoped 
that the needs and benefits for the city that everyone loved would remain at the heart of 
the council’s aspirations.

3.12 Alderman Steer thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council and stated that 
having served on Hove, Brighton and Brighton & Hove Council’s that it was an honour to 
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accept the appointment as an Alderman.  He also wanted to wish the Council well for 
the future and was pleased to see the number of new younger councillors taking an 
active role in public life.

3.13 Alderman Wells thanked the Mayor and the Members of the Council for the honour and 
stated that he had been very proud to serve as a councillor for 22 years.  He had 
enjoyed working with all councillors and sparring with them in the Chamber.  He wished 
the new Council well and good luck for the future.

3.14 The Mayor noted the comments and offered her congratulations to the Aldermen and 
Alderwoman on their appointments.

3.15 The Mayor also noted that Alderman David Smith who had been made an Honorary 
Alderman by Brighton Borough Council; and then returned to serve on Brighton & Hove 
City Council before choosing to step down this May, remained an Honorary Alderman of 
the City.  She wished to thank him for his service to the City Council and noted that he 
could not be made an Alderman for a second time. 

4 VOTE OF THANKS TO PAST COUNCILLORS

4.1 The Mayor stated that she wished to move a vote of thanks those previous councillors 
who had chosen not stand in the recent elections and to those past councillors who had 
not been re-elected on this occasion. In so doing she also wished to present a certificate 
of thanks in recognition of the service given by those previous councillors to the council, 
their respective wards and the city itself as listed below:

Geoffrey Bowden - Queen’s Park Ward
Ruth Buckley - Goldsmid Ward
Graham Cox - Westbourne Ward
Ian Davey - St Peter’s & North Laine Ward
Ben Duncan - Queen’s Park Ward
Leigh Farrow - Moulsecoomb & Bevendean Ward
Alderman Brian Fitch - Hangleton & Knoll Ward
Christopher Hawtree - Central Hove Ward
Rob Jarrett - Goldsmid Ward
Mike Jones - Preston Park Ward
Amy Kennedy - Preston Park Ward
Ania Kitcat - Regency Ward
Jason Kitcat - Regency Ward
Anne Pissaridou - Wish Ward
Stephanie Powell - Queen’s Park Ward
Sven Rufus - Hollingdean & Stanmer Ward
Sue Shanks - Withdean Ward
Alderman David Smith - Rottingdean Coastal Ward
Christina Summers - Hollingdean & Stanmer Ward
Liz Wakefield - Hanover & Elm Grove Ward
Chaun Wilson - East Brighton Ward

4.2 The Mayor noted that the vote of thanks had been moved and sought confirmation from 
the council.
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4.3 The vote of thanks was duly agreed and the following came forward to receive their 
certificate from the Mayor:

Geoffrey Bowden, Alderman Brian Fitch, Christopher Hawtree, Ania Kitcat, Stephanie 
Powell, Sue Shanks, Alderman David Smith and Chaun Wilson.

4.4 The Mayor congratulated those on present on receiving their certificates and noted that 
those unable to attend would be sent their certificates.

5 CLOSE OF MEETING

5.1 The Mayor thanked everyone for attending the Special Meeting and formally closed the 
meeting.

The meeting concluded at 3.35pm.

Signed Chair

Dated this day of 2015
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